
Watertown Parks and Recreation Commission 

June 12, 2024 

Dear Committee Members, 

The Windmill League has supported girl youth softball development in communities across 
southern Wisconsin for over 20 years by providing an affordable option for league play along with an 
end of season tournament to celebrate the growth and improvement achieved by all levels of 
athletes that participate in the league. 

Over the course of the last 20 years, we have developed a relationship with Watertown Fastpitch 
and accepted their offer to host the Windmill Softball JO (Junior Olympic) end of season 
tournament.  Many of the teams represent recreational programs in Dodge, Jefferson, Waukesha 
and Rock counties on limited budgets. 

Watertown Park and Recreation along with Watertown Fastpitch has helped us offer this 
tournament at an affordable price by donating the use of the fields and concessions in exchange for 
the proceeds of the concessions to go back to the Watertown program.  

We humbly request that the commission waive the facilities rental fees to help us continue to have 
an affordable tournament for the recreational teams in the surrounding communities. 

 

        Sincerely 

        Barb Walters 

        Barb Walters 

        Co-Director of the Windmill League 


